VYSEHRAD INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

595 CR 182

HALLETTSVILLE, TEXAS 77964 (361) 798-4118 fax (361) 798-3131

"Small Schools for Strong Foundations"

December 5, 2022

Dear Vysehrad School Families,

I want to take a moment to officially introduce myself. I am excited to be a part of the Eagle family. Last Friday, December 2nd was my first day as an Eagle and I truly enjoyed my time with the students and staff. Vysehrad school has always had a fond place in my heart. Growing up in a small rural environment in Sweet Home, just a few miles down the road, I am familiar with the country school atmosphere. Walking the campus brought back many fond memories from when I visited the school to participate in athletic and academic events years ago. There is truly nothing that can take the place of a small rural school who provides a high-quality education as Vysehrad.

I bring with me an array of experiences from being a teacher, campus/district level administrator, as well as an assistant superintendent. My top priorities are safety and security, student achievement and communication. I look forward to working with you and your child(ren). Together, we will help our students continue to excel and achieve.

With only two weeks remaining before the holiday break, we have exciting events scheduled. Our annual Christmas program is scheduled as well as following the break, we have our annual stew dinner, which is the school's largest fundraiser. We ask that you mark your calendars for these dates and join our school in helping make these events a huge success.

Important Upcoming Dates:

- Breakfast with Santa: Friday, December 9th for grades PK-3rd beginning at 8:15 AM
- Annual Christmas Program: Thursday, December 15th 9:30 AM or 6:00 PM in gym
- Early Release: Friday, December 16th at 12:00 PM
- Christmas Holiday Break: Monday, December 19th Monday, January 2nd
- School Resumes: Tuesday, January 3rd
- Annual Stew Dinner: Sunday, January 8th

I thank you in advance for the opportunity to be a part of your child(ren's) learning journey. I wish everyone a successful end to the 2022 year and a blessed and happy New Year!

Sincerely,

Robin Trojcak

Superintendent/Principal

Vysehrad Independent School District